## Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of August 15, 2022

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on August 15, 2022. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Travis Nachreiner; Robbin D'elene; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

Scallon motioned to approve the July 12, 2022 Regular Board Meeting minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon had no building permits to report. Scallon had two calls for electrical services that were directed to Building Inspector Dennis Butteris. Rod Pulvermacher called about a house demo and a rebuild. Barry Walsh is also starting to demo a house.

The Board individually inspected new culverts installed. Everything looks good. Culverts are not settling after the rain. We will wait until spring for settling to see if they should get patched. Chapel Road is on the docket for 2023. The culvert at the end of Chapel Road at Highway G is the Town's responsibility. This should be done yet this year. Gravel was placed on Kaney, Mary Smyth and Wunnicke. The Garvey Road ditch seems to be doing OK. It will need another culvert to ensure that no problems arise.

There were 146 voters at last week's partisan primary. A recount for the Republican race for District 2 Representative in Congress is most likely happening. Consumer's Co-op will be sent a letter informing them that the Town will not be purchasing LP from them this winter since Meyer Oil is cheaper. The Sauk County Board recently opened up all County highways for ATV/UTV trails.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$55,646.42.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:57 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk